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(a) Change of wording on natural sciences requirement
In the current Catalog, on page 87, the wording for the 6-credit-hours requirement in the natural sciences has created some confusion. It currently states that a “student must complete six (6) hours of science, including an associated laboratory…”. The intent was for each of the two science courses to have a corresponding lab. However, a possible interpretation is that a student can take two science courses with only one of them having a lab. As such, the department discussed the issue and voted in favor of restating the requirement as follows:
A student must complete six (6) hours of science in order to fulfill the Natural Science requirement, with each science course having a corresponding lab component. A “C” designation after the course number indicates that the lab is “combined” with the class.
The only class affected by this clarification is BSC 1005; it will no longer fulfill the General education science requirement because it does not have a lab (and the corresponding form for this change is being submitted to the committee as part of the package including this memo). Please note that PHY 1007, another 3-credit science class with no lab, does not currently fulfill the science requirement. The proposed clarification brings BSC 1005 and PHY 1007 at the same level and makes it easier for everyone to understand the requirement.  

(b) Comments on submitted proposals

1. The science department is submitting proposals for two new courses: BSC 2008C: The Biology of Behavior, and PCB 3063C: Genetics. The former will give an additional choice to our students for a science elective course, while the latter is one of the courses needed for the secondary education biology degree.
2. AST 2003C and 2004C are not really “new” courses. As explained in the proposals, we are combining AST 2003/2003L and AST 2004/2004L into “C” courses. Students kept treating the existing courses as parts of a sequence, which they are not, and their titles were misleading. Nothing else has changed about the courses; all outcomes have stayed the same but were combined.

3. A few new outcomes were added and minor course description changes were made in the A&P courses.
4. All other proposals correspond to the simple addition of the prerequisite of successful completion of college prep courses and corresponding state exit exams. The great number of new ideas and the complexity of scientific terms make it hard for students to succeed without a basic background of knowledge in reading, writing, and math.
5. The three proposals for math include the addition of the words “or higher” in the prerequisite. This is done to eliminate the need for overrides for students who never took MAT 1033, but successfully completed higher level math courses, and are interested in taking Statistics or Math for Liberal Arts.  

Thank you for considering this change. If you have any questions please let me know.

